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Investing in our schools
The NSW Government is spending $6 billion 
over four years to deliver more than 170 new and 
upgraded schools. This includes an additional 
$160 million in 2018/19 as part of the record $747 
million maintenance investment announced 
last year. This is the biggest investment in public 
school infrastructure in the history of NSW.

Riverbank Public School
A project is underway to upgrade Riverbank 
Public School to accommodate the growing 
student population in the area. The project will 
deliver 15 new flexible teaching spaces, a covered 
outdoor learning area, additional student 
amenities, shade structures and an extension of 
administration and staff facilities.

Progress summary
During the school holidays, new temporary 
access to the school grounds was built on 
Wentworth Street.

Development application
We expected the Development Application (DA) 
to be approved at the end of September or early 
October.

We are working closely with Blacktown City 
Council on the DA. Council asked us to consider 
a number of issues and we have been working 
together to ensure the best outcome and 
minimise impact to open space and play areas. 
We expect to receive DA approval by the end of 
October and construction work will commence 
shortly afterwards.

We still expect to complete the upgrade by early 
2020.

Keeping you updated
We will notify you of the site establishment and 
construction working hours once the 
development approval is determined.

School Infrastructure NSW will continue to work 
closely with the school community engagement 
as the project progresses.
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This is an example of a learning space we are building for students across NSW
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